
 

 

NOTICE TO THE MARKET 
 

 

 

 

Incident at the Iracema Unit 

 
São Paulo, March 26, 2025 - São Martinho S.A. (“São Martinho” or “Company”; B3: SMTO3), in 

compliance with CVM Resolution 44 and the best corporate governance practices, announces to 

its shareholders and the market that, on Sunday (23/03), a fire broke out in a boiler inside the 

industrial park of the Iracema Unit. The flames were fought by the Company's fire brigades with the 

support of local teams, with no casualties or impacts on other assets recorded. The Company has 

already activated the Insurance Policy that covers material damage and loss of profits. 

 

The impact of the fire shut down a boiler for the 2025/26 Harvest and could reduce the daily 

production capacity at the unit, by up to 30%, with an estimated crushing capacity of 

approximately 2.4 million tons in said harvest. This impact is restricted to the Iracema Unit in the 

2025/26 Harvest. 

 

Based on the information available to date, São Martinho S.A.'s consolidated production 

expectation for the 2025/26 Harvest is 1,150 thousand m3 and 1,570 thousand tons of sugar. 

 

The official Guidance for the 2025/26 Harvest, with greater assertiveness and detail, will be released 

on June 23, 2025, together with the Annual Financial Statements. The Company continues to assess 

the impact of the event and will update shareholders and the market, if necessary. 

 

 

São Martinho S.A. 
 

Felipe Vicchiato 

Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 


